
BIOGRAPHY 

Father Michael Seavey is pastor/administrator of the Portland Peninsula and Island 
Parishes. He was born in Portland in 1954 to James Seavey and Anita Menario Seavey. 
As a youth, he attended St. Peter Church and Portland public schools, graduating 
from Portland High School in 1972. He studied political science at what is now the 
University of Southern Maine. Fr. Seavey went on to get a master’s degree in public 
policy from the Hubert Humphrey Institute of Public Policy at the University of 
Minnesota and returned to Maine to work at the Greater Portland Council of 
Governments as assistant director from 1979 to 1980. 

Shortly after returning to Maine, he continued struggling with a perceived call to 
the priesthood. He resisted the call, argued with God, trying to convince God that He 
had dialed the wrong number. But God persisted, and eventually, Fr. Seavey gave in. 

He was ordained a priest on May 31, 1986, at Sacred Heart Church in Portland. 
Letting God win the wrestling match was the best thing that ever happened to him. 

Since his ordination, Fr. Seavey has enjoyed the privilege of serving God in many 
communities, including South Portland, Bangor, Wallagrass, Biddeford, Augusta, 
Lewiston and Auburn. From February 2009 to June 2014, he was assigned to the 
parishes in the Portland Peninsula and Island Cluster as a parochial vicar. 

On July 1, 2014, Fr. Seavey became pastor of these same parishes (St. Peter, St. 
Christopher, Sacred Heart/St. Dominic, and St. Louis) and administrator of Cathedral 
Parish. He is very grateful for this opportunity to continue living in Portland and 
serving God’s people in these parishes. 

In addition to his assigned diocesan responsibilities, Fr Mike also makes time for 
issues related to Catholic social teaching, particularly issues of workplace justice and 
immigration. He serves on the Board of Catholic Charities Maine which embodies 
Catholic social teaching in many remarkable ways. Fr. Mike also works with the 
Interfaith Worker Justice Southern Maine chapter and the Southern Maine Workers’ 
Center. These organizations work in tandem with each other to advocate for low-
income workers and secure rights for workers here as refugees, immigrants, and those 
seeking asylum. 

 


